
 
 

Bob Wells Reporting / Jerry Brower Scorekeeper: 

Last day of summer and it was a sunny one at times without the forecasted rain or possible thunderstorms. Rain will come tonight 
and it is supposed to blow big-time tomorrow as fall rushes in. Our variable light winds started from the SSW and clocked to the SW 
and then later WSW, an unwelcome familiar pattern this year. It was quality sailing until the wind went westerly and eventually blew 
in weed. We know this story so we quickly agreed to quit an hour early to retire to our favorite Irish pub. Pulling in the buoys I was 
amazing how much weed had suddenly drifted onto our course – so it was a good decision. 

Our newest skipper, Rick Shattuk, got to experience first hand the Coulon chop with lighter air on his first outing in his new/used 
gray PIKANTO, formerly owned by Nick Wilson. Rick had some good moments. Peter Sternberg sailed his pristine white Vickers-
built V8 for the first time, and often at the front of the fleet. Peter was ‘fast-out-of-the-box’. Soon we’ll see Chris Brundege’s and 
Mikey Pearson’s V8s for a total of 5 in our WA/OR area by my count. 

Ron Hornung served as line judge and recording scores, and it enhances our sailing when somebody volunteers to do that. In Ron’s 
case he broke a shroud during setup, so not sailing was a second choice. For his trouble Ron receives 2nd place points for this 
regatta, our little bit of social engineering to encourage folks to step forward and do this. Scott Thomas thought he might do this at 
our next regatta while he is temporarily without an IOM. 


